PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2019 6:00 P.M.

The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the President, Paul F. Spinelli.

The following members were present at roll call:

Councilman David Acosta Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. Councilman Albert Vargas President Paul F. Spinelli

Also present were:

Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor Keith Petrosky, RMC, Municipal Clerk Edwin Alicea, Director, Public Safety Police Captain David Cardana

President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Deputy Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, has been given on December 12, 2018 by the City Clerk in the following manner:

- 1. Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the City Hall on;
- 2. Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press of Atlantic City;
- 3. Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland.

President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.

Tony Centeno from Spirit and Truth Ministries spoke on the recent homeless shower this past Saturday and went well. Next function is the 18^{th} of this month. He stated the health department and county health department will be coming.

The Deputy Clerk reviewed changes to the agenda since the September 3rd work session noting a new Ordinance #2019-383 ... which grants the renewal of alcoholic beverage licenses. Old Resolution No. 2019-383 was stricken and a new Resolution put in its place. President Spinelli asked what was the old resolution that was stricken from the agenda.

The Deputy Clerk stated a petition was received from residents in the Genoa area of Vineland requesting public sewer.

Councilwoman Dr. Arthur stated she will have a list of the children/schools participating in the council meeting Pledge of Allegiance by October 8^{th} . Dr. Arthur also noted Flaim Farms is the #1 eggplant grower in the state and was recently recognized for their work.

Councilman Franceschini spoke on the vaping issue.

Deputy Municipal Clerk

Clerk Keith Petrosky confirmed with President Spinelli that at the October 1st work session, The Board of Health will hold their meeting beginning at 5:30 P.M.

Business Administrator Dickenson welcomed the new Deputy Municipal Clerk, Richard Franchetta.

President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman Franceschini, to adjourn the meeting. The Clerk called the roll: YEAS:

Councilman Acosta

Councilman Franceschini

Councilman Vargas

President Spinelli

	-	Paul F. Spinelli
		President of Council
ATTEST:		
	Richard G. Franchetta, EJD	